


Anti-Bullying Policy

All members of the sporting community, including players, coaches, officials, parents, and spectators, have a role to play in upholding the anti-bullying policy. 

Any instances of bullying, whether witnessed or experienced, must be reported immediately to the Venue Manager.

OST will investigate all reports of bullying in a confidential and impartial manner, and take appropriate measures to address the situation. 

OST promotes a culture of respect, inclusivity, and diversity in all aspects of sports activities. 

All members are expected to abide by the principles of sportsmanship, fair play, and respect for self and others.

The anti-bullying policy is an integral part of OST community's commitment to the well-being and safety of its members, and will be reviewed regularly to ensure its effectiveness.

A warning will be issued for minor breaches of this policy.

Suspension will occur for major breaches of this policy. 



Appendix 11 Anti-Bullying Policy
